BOARD OF GOVERNORS

STATE UNIVERSITY SYSTEM OF FLORIDA

April 7, 2010
SUBJECT:

Doctor of Medicine Program at Florida Atlantic University  
PROPOSED COMMITTEE ACTION
Consider implementing an independent Doctor of Medicine degree program (Classification of Instructional Program 51.1201) at Florida Atlantic University.
AUTHORITY FOR BOARD OF GOVERNORS ACTION
Section 7(d), Art. IX, Florida Constitution

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

In 2002, the Florida Board of Education approved a request to establish a University of Miami (UM) regional medical campus at Florida Atlantic University (FAU).  The program underwent a Liaison Committee on Medical Education accreditation visit in 2009, and the FAU regional campus program was cited as one of the UM strengths.
FAU believes that it is in the best interests of the University and of prospective Florida medical students for the program to seek independent status.  In January 2010, the FAU Board of Trustees elected to not reaffirm the FAU-UM affiliation agreement and, rather, voted to pursue Board of Governors approval of an independent medical education program.  At its meeting on February 10, 2010, the FAU Board of Trustees formally approved the proposal now before the Board of Governors (BOG).  
The Legislature has already funded the FAU regional medical campus for its planned enrollment of 246 students.  The FAU program currently receives $12.6M in recurring state funding, and no additional state funding is required to operate an independent FAU M.D. program other than that associated with the collection of tuition.  Therefore, the only operational changes effected by independent status would be that FAU would receive tuition authority for the program, as well as authorization to confer the M.D. degree (both of which also require legislative approval).
The FAU M.D. employs a unique Continuity Medicine Curriculum whose characteristics include (1) a smaller, more interactive learning environment; (2) interdisciplinary and community collaboration; (3) patient-centered, self-directed learning; (4) learning communities of eight students each; (5) continuity of care, patient safety, and comprehensive, chronic disease management; (6) early introduction of clinical training in multiple community-based hospital and outpatient settings; and (7) a state-of-the-art Medical Simulation Center.  

In addition to offering the M.D. degree, FAU proposes to offer a dual M.D./biomedical sciences Ph.D. option in partnership with the Scripps Institute Kellogg School of Science and Technology, which would confer the doctorate.  The University estimates that one fourth of its M.D. students will take advantage of this option.
Board of Governors staff conducted an extensive site visit of the FAU Charles E. Schmidt College of Biomedical Science and the Scripps Institute Kellogg School of Science and Technology in November 2009.  All components were deemed to be in place for FAU to offer an independent program.
A copy of the full FAU Medical Degree proposal was made available on the Board of Governors Website along with other materials for the 03/17/10 Strategic Planning and Academic and System Oversight Committee Meeting, at which FAU presented its proposal.  Subsequent to that presentation, it was determined that the full Board would take the item up via teleconference for further consideration and potential action.
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